ALAMEDA COUNTY HEALTH CARE SERVICES

ALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Agency Director

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 1131 HARBOR BAY PKWY., #250

ALAMEDA CA 94502-6577

(510)567-6700

STID 1023

October 17, 1994

James W. Carmody Weiss Associates 5500 Shellmound Street Emeryville, CA 94608-2411

RE: SHELL SERVICE STATION, 2175 MARINA BOULEVARD, SAN LEANDRO

Dear Mr. Carmody:

I have received your letter of October 7, 1994 which discusses the analysis of sampled ground water for the presence of chlorinated hydrocarbons (HVOC). For your information, subsequent to our October 6 telephone conversation, I also had the opportunity to speak to Mr. Dan Kirk of Shell Oil Company. I informed Mr. Kirk that semi-volatile organic compounds (SVOC) were only sought during the initial round of sampling from the three monitoring wells. Part per billion range of bis(2-ethyl) phthalate was detected in water sampled from each of these wells. SVOC have not been sought since.

Mr. Kirk and I agreed that, in addition to HVOC analyses, water samples would also be analyzed for the presence of SVOC. Please amend your sampling plan to accommodate this additional analyte.

Please call me at 510/567-6783 should you have any questions.

Sincerely

Scott O. Seery, CHMM

Sénjor Hazárdous Materials Specialist

cc: Rafat A. Shahid, Agency Director

Gil Jensen, Alameda County District Attorney's Office

Mike Bakaldin, San Leandro Fire Department

Dan Kirk, Shell Oil Company



RO 959

RAFAT A. SHAHID, ASST. AGENCY DIRECTOR

DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

STID 1023

August 25, 1993

Dan Kirk Shell Oil Company P.O. Box 5278 Concord, CA 94520-9998 DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Clean Water Programs
UST Local Oversight Program
80 Swan Way, Rm 200
Oakland, CA 94621
(510) 271-4530

RE: SHELL SERVICE STATION, 2175 MARINA BOULEVARD, SAN LEANDRO - UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK LEAK AND ASSESSMENT FILE

Dear Mr. Kirk:

This office is currently reviewing the underground storage tank (UST) leak and assessment file for the referenced site. The information presently available in this file is incomplete. Absent is any report documenting the results of the 1989 UST closures. Reference is made to a Converse Environmental West (CEW) report for "Quarter 4, 1989" as a report summarizing site characterization studies and work associated with the removal of the old, and the excavation for the replacement, USTs. We assume that this is the report we seek. However, there may also be a "stand alone" closure report. For your information, a review of files kept by the local UST permitting agency, the San Leandro Fire Department (SLFD), also proved fruitless in uncovering copies of any report from Shell or their consultant documenting the 1989 UST closures.

Additionally, this office has yet to receive a copy of the 2nd quarter 1993 monitoring report.

Please submit the requested documents. These documents are due within the next 30 days. Please be advised that this letter constitutes an official request for technical reports pursuant to California Water Code Section 13267(b).

You may contact me at 510/271-4530 should you have any questions. Thank you in advance for your timely attention to this matter.

Sincerely

Scott O. Seery, CHMM

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist

cc: Rafat A. Shahid, Assistant Agency Director Gil Jensen, Alameda County District Attorney's Office Mike Bakaldin, San Leandro Fire Department